STAFF SENATE
Meeting Minutes
January 12, 2009
Opening:

The regular meeting of the Staff Senate was called to order at 10:09 a.m. on January 12, 2009 in Faculty/Staff Commons by Tammy Jacques.

Present:

Present were:  James Burton, Steve Burnett, Kari-Kay Harp, Chris Horn, Natalie Allen for Ethan Humphries, Sara Huntley, Kevin Jacques, Tammy Jacques, Pam Osborn, Chris Putman for Brad Peeden, Jennifer Smith, and Joan Smith.  Also present were:  Mary Jennings and Catherine White.  
I.
Staff Senate Photo for Diorama  

Mary Jennings was present to take a group photograph for Diorama of those present at this meeting.  
II.
Approval of Minutes 
The Minutes were amended as follows:  

VII.  Discussion


a.
Compensation Ladders – Focus Groups Committees:  The date of the announcing of the focus groups to the campus was changed to Dec. 12.  It was decided that the finalization of the Staff Senators to the focus groups would take place at the Jan. 12th meeting.  
This change was approved as amended by motion from Jennifer and seconded by Kari-Kay.  

III.
Approval of Agenda
The Agenda was approved by motion from Kevin and seconded by Joan.
IV.
Staff Senate President’s Report
None.

V.
Shared Governance/Committee Reports
None.

VI.
Old Business
None.

VII.
New Business
None.

VIII.
Discussion

Proration Meeting with Pres. Cale:  Tammy shared her notes and discussed her meeting with President Cale (a copy of which is attached to these Minutes).  Some highlights are as follows:  $2.76 million will be cut (as of Dec. 19th @ 4 p.m. notification from State of Alabama); All President’s and Vice Presidents’ discretionary funds were eliminated; All current year unspent funds will be rolled forward into the next fiscal year.  He did assure those present that he was able to preserve all programs, personnel and operating budgets for this year.  


a.
Jan. 28 Meeting Preparation of Focus Groups:  Tammy wants a check-in area set up outside the Performance Center so we are able to see who wasn’t present and get the information to them; She and Catherine are preparing a PowerPoint presentation which will include the Staff Senate’s charge, the guidelines/expectations and liaison’s role; Human Resources are preparing packets for each focus groups of the respective job descriptions and blank templates for use with each job position; She wants to set aside time for introductions of the Staff Senate and timeline information; Member of these focus groups must volunteer their time without compensation or overtime; All faculty and deans will receive a list of the members; Groups may not meet more than once a week for no more than one hour; We will encourage the use of e-mail for communication among the members of each group; There will be clarification to the groups that an issue of size of the departments has already been addressed in the MGT Study; Catherine explained that she expects to see job title changes to differentiate levels; Each group is expected to submit monthly progress reports to Staff Senate; Date on the original timeline have changed:  change March 20 to May 1 and change April 13 to May 11; After May 11th, Human Resources will review; Catherine would like Staff Senate to send a small review committee to help with the review;  Afterwards, dollar amounts would be assigned; Steve asked Catherine if President Cale was consulted about when dollar amounts would be implemented; Again, Catherine explained that President Cale is 100% behind this and due to the present economic situations, he did not know when this could be done.  

b.
Establish Staff Senator Liaisons for Focus Groups:  Tammy asked for volunteers for liaisons among Senators other than their own groups.  She subsequently sent out the final list of focus groups members and their assigned liaisons (a copy of which is attached).  


c.
Faculty Senate Memo:  Dr. Huddleston wants response/suggestions from Staff Senate on survey and February 10th on Shared Governance survey.  
Adjournment:

Meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m. by Tammy. The next general meeting will be at 10:00 a.m. on February 9, 2009 in the Faculty/Staff Commons.

Minutes submitted by:
Pam Osborn, Secretary
Minutes submitted to:
Tammy Jacques, President
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